MINUTES OF A CRANHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON
TUESDAY 2nd JANUARY 2018  AT 7.30PM

Present:

Cllr Marcia Lynall
Chairman

Cllr Teresa Clarke

Cllr Nick Hollyoake
Cllr Andy Hopkins



Cllr Charlie Overs
In Attendance:
County Councillor Keith Rippington

3 Members of the Public

1.
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
There were no apologies.
2.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS IN ITEMS ON THIS AGENDA

Cllr Charlie Overs declared an interest in Agenda Item 4a.
3.
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 7th NOVEMBER 2017. 
The minutes were approved and signed as a true record. 

Agenda Item 5. was brought forward to this point:

5.
TO RECEIVE THE FOLLOWING REPORTS:

a. County Councillors Report.  Cllr Keith Rippington updated the Council on the County

Councils budget scrutiny day and highways works on the A4173.  Cllr Nigel Cooper asked the County Councillor to consider funding support for the 20 MPH Zone in the Parish, and to hasten the repairs to the damaged plastic marker posts in the verges by the Village Hall.  Cllr Cooper also asked that the road alongside the school be included on the primary gritting plan.

b. District Councillors Report.  District Councillor Nigel Cooper gave the following

report::
I do not have a lot to report back on because of the Christmas/ New Year break, but there has been concern raised about the sale of the garage site in Church Close, and I thought it would be useful to explain the background.

Like most Councils and large organisations SDC has a Corporate Delivery Plan, latest one is 2017-2021, it sets out the strategic objectives of the Council for the future and is supported  by the Corporate Asset Management Strategy (CAMS), latest revision was June 2016.

Several years ago SDC had an asset review and a detailed listing drawn up, grading items div 1, 2, or 3,  and since then Council has been working its way through the list selling or developing them.
Most of the larger sites have been assessed and sold, developed, or retained. We have now got down to the small items of property in Division 3 that are now being disposed of.
I first  raised the subject of the asset review at Cranham Parish Council in 2013 and the inclusion of the Church Close garage site; at the time I stressed to SDC officials how small it was, and had rather hoped it would be forgotten!. However, along with 4 other sites in Painswick ward, it has remained on the list of over 50 similar small pieces of land which has been published on the SDC website. The latest update in September said that a feasibility study was being carried out. The next thing that I was aware of was that it was on the market.

https://www.stroud.gov.uk/council-and-democracy/meetings/housing-committee#info

In answer to questions Cllr Nigel Cooper confirmed that the site was definitely going to be sold and was being offered without any planning permission and without any guarantee that any permission would be granted.
The Council after listening to the Public representation agreed by a majority to seek a deferment of the sale for 3 to 6 months in order that a public bid may be considered. 
c. Commons Management Committee.   Cllr Andy Hopkins reported the details of some 
recent scrub clearance, he also reported that the new management structure was working extremely well.

i. To consider supporting a request to underground the electricity cable on 

the Common.   After lengthy deliberation the Council agreed to support the undergrounding of the cables in principle, but this support is subject to a satisfactory scoping report which must include more specific information.  The Chairman agreed to write a formal letter reflecting the Councils decision. 
d.
Paying Field Management Committee.  Cllr Marcia Lynall reported that a Management Committee Meeting is to be held shortly, at which fund raising will be considered. 
e.
Village Hall Committee.  Cllr Nigel Cooper reported that the Village Hall has a new Chairman, Jane Sheppard, it was agreed that the Council will write a letter of thanks to the outgoing Chairman, Leslie Hodges and Vice Chairman, David Dann.
f.
Neighbourhood Watch.
Cllr Andy Hopkins reported that Cllr Nick Hollyoake and himself are now both registered on the Neighbourhood Watch database to receive updates.
4.
PLANNING
a. S.17/2695/VAR -  Variation of condition 5 (approved plans) from permission S.15/0917/FUL (Amendments to design of property) - Cherry Tree House Cranham.   The Council noted the neighbours comments, however as this was a technical variation the Council agree to make no comment.
b. S.17/2806/HHOLD - Provide two dormer windows and alter one dormer window. Alter chimney stack. Sundry internal alterations.  Old Overtown House Cranham. The Council agreed to support this application with the proviso that the District Councils Conservation Officer is content with the proposed works.
c.
S.17/2807/LBC | Provide two dormer windows and alter one dormer window. Alter chimney stack. Sundry internal alterations.  Old Overtown House Cranham. The Council agreed to support this application with the proviso that the District Councils Conservation Officer is content with the proposed works. 

6.
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE FROM THE WORKING GROUP SET UP TO CONSIDER THE VALUE IN REGISTERING ANY COMMUNITY ASSETS.
The Council noted that Cllrs Nigel Cooper and Andy Hopkins are to meet shortly to consider the value in registering any Community Assets.
7.
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE IN REGARDS TO OBTAINING A 20 MPH ZONE WITHIN THE PARISH
The Clerk reported that the County Highways have now submitted the request for a 20 MPH Zone to the priority assessment team, the results of which should be know shortly, once known a further meeting will be held with the Highways Stakeholder to discuss further progress.  The Council extended its sincere thanks to Cllr Teresa Clarke for organising letters of support for the proposed scheme. 
8.
FINANCE
a.
To approve the Accounts for payment.  The following accounts were presented for payment:


Clerks Salary / Expenses (Nov / Dec)
 459.00
                      HMRC (Tax)
100.00
                      Parish Councils Websites (Website)
120.00
                     Total Invoices for payment:
679.00 

                     The accounts were approved for payment.

b. To consider and agree a budget / precept for the FY 2018/19 as presented by the RFO.   The RFO presented a budget and precept to the Council which was unanimously agreed, the precept will be set at £8,067.00, which after taking account of the tax base alteration will reflect in 0% increase. The budget will be appended to the website shortly.
Prior to the meeting closing Cllr Teresa Clarke updated the Council on a recent meeting that she had attended to discuss the A417 “Missing Link”, she raised concerns about the local villages being used as “rat runs” her comments were noted.

9.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The Chairman will consult with the Members before arranging the next meeting.

THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS

THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8.51 PM 
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